
 
 Elk Grove Park District 

Committee of the Whole Meeting Minutes 
 

 

May 22, 2025                                                                       6:30 p.m. 
 
President O’Malley called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 
 
In attendance:   President O’Malley, Commissioner Cooke, Commissioner Walz 
 
Absent:     Commissioner Biedke, Commissioner Carlson 
 
Staff:                 Ben Curcio, Brad Sholes, Tiffany Greene, Mark Kosbab and Kelly Carbon 
 
Visitors:  Allan Crites, Resident    
 

PUBLIC COMMUNICATION 
 
Resident Crites stated that he did not see a need for Commissioners to have food at meetings.  
President O’Malley and Commissioner Cooke explained to Resident Crites that food is only 
present for meetings that start earlier than usual; giving the Commissioners who are coming 
directly from work an opportunity to eat.   
 
Commissioner Walz brought up correspondence from a resident regarding the softball program 
utilizing a Square account.  Director Sholes explained that transactions go through the Park 
District’s Square account and the monies are deposited into the District’s accounts. 
 

DISCUSSION ON FITNESS CENTER 
 
Executive Director Curcio explained that staff assess the Fitness Center's equipment needs 
annually, using both the 10-Year Capital Replacement Plan and feedback from the Annual 
Member Survey distributed each November. Occasionally, previously removed equipment may 
be reinstated—such as the Hammer Strength machines—after receiving member interest. 
 
Director Greene stated that the Fitness Center Staff will be receiving options for uniforms and 
are currently gathering sizes. 
 
Executive Director Curcio spoke about RecTrac being down.  The Staff at the Fitness Center 
were given the direction to shut down the service every night to see if that will alleviate the 
problem.  Director Greene said that Staff will try that and give it a couple of weeks to see if the 
situation improves. 
 
Staff will work with Resident Crites to get him survey results for the Fitness Center. 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 

Commissioner Cooke asked if Marshall Park was going to be open dependent upon the weather 
and construction.  Executive Curcio noted that the park will be open during construction.  
Marketing will continue to update signage as needed regarding hours of operations, closures, and 



no camps/buses.  Once construction is complete the landscaping in the area between the parking 
lot and the sidewalk will be addressed.  Director Kosbab spoke with the resident who parks his 
bus in the parking lot and offered the resident alternatives.  An extra run of fence that was 
previously in place behind one of the residences but on Marshall Park property will remain.   
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

Director Carbon spoke regarding the new design for the park signs that are erected by the 
roadways.  The Capitals project will update signs in six (6) parks. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 

 
The Committee of the Whole meeting was adjourned at 6:59 p.m. 

                         


